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Minutes of the Ordinary General Meeting held via Zoom on Tuesday 11th January 2022 at 7:00PM
1. Welcome, record of Members present and apologies for absence


Attendees: Cllr Keith Jones (Chair), Cllr L Howells, Cllr D Reed, Cllr L 
Brookes, Cllr P Wilson, Cllr D Hammond, Cllr N Blethyn, Cllr B Hayball-Jones

Note: Cllr Keith Jones was present via a Zoom audio link. The meeting was, 
therefore, chaired by the Deputy Chair, Cllr L Howells 

Also present: Cllr C Cave, K Protheroe (Clerk)

Apologies for Absence: PCSO A Stone
2. Disclosure and confirmation of declarations of interest 
None.
3. To receive the minutes 7th December 2021 Ordinary General Meeting

For accuracy, Cllr Wilson outlined the following amendments to the minutes:
Agenda item 8, December 2021: Cllr Wilson advised the Community Council that the annual safety checks were carried out at the halls in 2020/21 using a proforma devised by Cllr Wilson. Cllr Wilson was given sight of the gas and electricity testing certificates. Cllr Wilson confirmed that the same checks will be conducted in 2021/22.

Agenda item 12, December 2021:

· Bridgend Council in respect of the Waterton Estate: Cllr Wilson advised the Community Council that of the 22 items listed in the letter raised by residents, only 2 or 3 remain outstanding. Cllr Wilson will address these matters and assist the Clerk in responding to Bridgend Council and report back to the Community Council.

· King George V Playing Fields, Treoes: Cllr Wilson updated the Community Council in respect of her work to identify the ownership of King George V Playing Fields, Treoes. Cllr Wilson explained that there were several areas of land in the Treoes area which may, or may not, be owned by the Community Council and she is attempting to establish ownership via historic parish records and tracing deeds. Cllr Wilson expressed her willingness to continue this project on behalf of the Community Council and received the Community Council’s endorsement and support. Cllr Reed thanked Cllr Wilson for her efforts to date.
It was proposed by Cllr Reed that, subject to the matters for accuracy noted above, that the minutes of the OGM should be accepted as a true record; this was seconded by Cllr Brookes and agreed by all.

The Chair confirmed that he would sign the minutes when the Community 
Council met next in person.
4. To consider any Matters arising from 7th December 2021 Ordinary General Meeting not covered elsewhere in the agenda


There were two Matters arising:
· Agenda Item 8. December 2021: The Clerk confirmed that the Treoes and Llangan Hall insurance policies had been renewed.
· Agenda Item 8. December 2021: The Clerk will contact the VOGC regarding the car park lease at Llangan Hall before the next OGM.
5. Public session

There were no members of the public present.
6. To consider Police Matters
The Clerk informed the members that since the Community Council’s November 2021 meeting, no Police report has been received.
7. To consider County Council matters
The Community Council thanked Cllr Cave for her written reports and noted the contents.
Cllr Cave and Cllr Reed noted the Community Council’s response to the VOGC’s Replacement Local Development Plan (RLDP) 2011 – 2026 in respect of the resolution of the relocating of the gypsy traveller site for the family in Llangan and the associated land transfer for community use.
It was proposed by Cllr Reed that the Community Council should send a copy of the response to various officers and councillors who had agreed a way forward on this matter in 2017 and 2018 as the issue remains outstanding and requires resolution for the benefit of the family concerned. This was seconded by Cllr Keith Jones and agreed by all.
Cllr Cave suggested that the response should also be sent to the current VOGC consultation attempting to identify the need and location of new gypsy and traveller pitches or sites. This suggestion was proposed by Cllr Reed, seconded by Cllr Keith Jones, and agreed by all.
Action Point: Clerk to contact the VOGC.
Cllr Cave advised the Community Council that the VOGC was currently in negotiation to acquire a new site on which to locate the Llandow Recycling Centre.
8. Precept and Budget 2022/23

The Community Council considered the level of Precept for 2022/23. 

It was proposed by Cllr Wilson that due to the difficulties faced by many in the local community during the last year as a result of the Covid-19 pandemic, the Community Council should not increase the Precept. The Precept should remain at £10,773.00 per annum or approximately £24.37 per household (although this will vary dependent on Council Tax Bands). This was seconded by Cllr Reed and agreed by all. 
Action Point: Clerk to confirm Precept to VOGC.

The Community Council noted the draft budget and report and decided to defer any final decision until the Quarter 3 2021/22 financial information was available at the February 2022 OGM.

9. To consider Community Centre Reports on Llangan and Treoes Halls including Llangan extension

The Community Council noted the activity reports from both halls and the problems Covid continues to cause in respect of events.

The Clerk briefed members on the building works at Llangan Hall, which have now been outstanding for over a year. The Clerk advised members that he has instructed the Community Council’s project manager, the VOGC, to take action to resolve the matter several times. However, the Contractor still has not returned to complete the works.

The Community Council expressed their concern that this matter has not been brought to a successful conclusion. It was proposed by Cllr Reed that the VOGC should be written to again and instructed to resolve the matter within thirty days. This was seconded by Cllr Wilson and agreed by all.
Action Point: Clerk to write to the VOGC.
The Community Council discussed the leases relating to both Community Halls and the exceptional work conducted by both Hall Committees on a voluntary basis. The Community Council wanted to ensure that the Hall Committees were receiving the appropriate level of support and assistance from the Community Council in respect of the management and maintenance of the buildings and grounds. The Community Council recognised the importance of the halls to the local communities and wanted to do what it could to enable them to thrive.
Cllr Wilson stated that the Community Council had owned the halls since their construction in circa 1982.

It was proposed by Cllr Howells that the Community Council should commence a review of the leases of the two halls both in relation to the agreements between the VOGC and the Community Council and between the Hall Committees and the Community Council. The review would be carried out by Cllr Wilson and Cllr Brookes, supported by the Clerk. This was seconded by Cllr Reed and agreed by all.
Action Point: Clerk to commence the review by contacting the VOGC.
10. To consider the Clerk’s report including matters of a financial nature
The Community Council noted the Clerk’s activities detailed in the report.
The Clerk outlined the Council’s financial position. The Community Council’s funds as of 30th November = £28,367.00. The bank statement reconciles to the Community Council’s cashbook of that date.

It was proposed by Cllr Howells that the following payments should be approved:
	11/01/2022
	K Protheroe - Q3 Clerk's salary 2021/22
	101210
	574.10

	11/01/2022
	HMRC - Clerk's salary Q3 2021/22
	101211
	126.40



The was seconded by Cllr Reed and agreed by all.

It was noted that the following receipt had been received at bank since the November 2021 OGM:
	29/12/2021
	Precept payment 3 0f 3
	£3,591.00


As requested at the December OGM, the Clerk briefed the Community Council in respect of the dangerous trees caused by the recent storms at Treoes Allotments. On receipt of two quotation the Clerk instructed the lowest tenderer to complete the immediate works required at a cost of £150.00 plus VAT. Phase 2 of this project involves “making safe any potentially dangerous trees and tackling any issues associated with ash die back. The quote received for one tree was £650 plus VAT.

Cllr Wilson advised members that the allotment site was owned by the Community Council. Cllr Wilson was currently attempting to recover the deeds. The trees were, therefore, the responsibility of the Community Council.

It was, therefore, proposed by Cllr Wilson, that the tree should be made safe, at the price quoted, by the Community Council, by making use of the Wind Turbine Grant funds. This was seconded by Cllr Blethyn and agreed by all.

It was noted that the tenancy agreement between the Community Council and the Allotments Association required review to clarify roles and responsibilities.

Cllr Blethyn confirmed that he would write to the Allotments Association to advise them of the recent planning decision.

11. Planning matters
The Clerk advised the Community Council that since the last OGM the Community Council has received one new application upon which they were asked to comment. 
Planning Application No. 2021/01803/FUL (TH) 

Location: The Old Rectory, Llangan 

Proposal: Proposed orangery to rear of property
The application was received shortly before the meeting and members were, therefore, asked to comment by email by Monday 18th January 2022.
Action Point: Clerk to write to VOGC.
12. To consider any correspondence and associated replies required 


The Clerk advised that no correspondence report was required for this meeting. The Clerk explained that correspondence received is either referred to in the relevant reports or has been copied to members in the period prior to the meeting.

The Community Council noted the Clerk’s report.
13. To receive any announcements from Councillors 
· Cllr Wilson noted that a planning application had recently been received from Bridgend Council in respect of the Waterton Estate. Cllr Wilson advised members that she would collaborate with the Clerk to compile a reply on behalf of the Community Council.
· Cllr Hayball-Jones briefed members on recent fly-tipping and the VOGC’s prompt action to remove it.
14. Time, date, and venue of next meeting
The Community Council was reminded that the next Ordinary meeting will be on Tuesday 1st February 2022 at 7:00pm via Zoom
15. The meeting closed at 20:43
a. Signed:


b. Dated: 
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